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THC INCREASE IN EDIBLES FAQ 


Question Answer 


Who is asking for this change? The board has been receiving, for some time, 
requests from the public at large to increase the 
THC serving limit in edibles.  


If this regulation change passes, how long is 
it going to take for it to become effective?  


The change would become effective 30 days 
from when the Lt. Governor signs the change. 
The time from when the board adopts the 
change in regulation to when the Lt. Governor 
signs it depends on variables.  


Changes to serving sizes on current and any 
new products would need to be approved by the 
board.  


How would this change benefit Alaska’s 
marijuana industry?  


The marijuana industry contends the increases 
in THC content reflect what is happening on a 
national level. As such, the industry could stay 
current with consumer demand.  


Has AMCO identified any potential risks or 
consequences related to increasing the THC 
limits in edibles?  


AMCO has reached out to the Department of 
Health and Social Services for their health and 
public safety concerns regarding the increase. 
AMCO can report on those comments when 
they are available.  
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(Words in boldface and underlined indicate language being added; words [CAPITALIZED AND 


BRACKETED] indicate language being deleted.) 


3 AAC 306.005(a)(1) is amended to read:  


(1) a retail marijuana store license, granting authority for activities allowed under 


AS 17.38.070(a), and subject to the provisions of 3 AAC 306.300 – 3 AAC 306.370 [3 AAC 


306.300 - 3 AAC 306.365] and 3 AAC 306.700 - 3 AAC 306.770; 


 (Eff. 2/21/2016, Register 217; am 10/17/2018, Register 228; am ____/____/______, Register 


______) 


Authority:   AS 17.38.010  AS 17.38.150  AS 17.38.200 


  AS 17.38.070  AS 17.38.190  AS 17.38.900 


  AS 17.38.121  


3 AAC 306.300(a)(2)(A) is amended to read: 


(A) each applicable provision of 3 AAC 306.300 – 3 AAC 306.370 [3 


AAC 306.300 - 3 AAC 306.365] and 3 AAC 306.700 - 3 AAC 306.770; and 


(Eff. 2/21/2016, Register 217; am 10/17/2018, Register 228; am ____/____/______, Register 


______) 


Authority:   AS 17.38.010  AS 17.38.150  AS 17.38.200 


  AS 17.38.070  AS 17.38.190  AS 17.38.900 


  AS 17.38.121 
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3 AAC 306.560 is amended to read:  


 


3 AAC 306.560 Potency limits per serving and transaction for edible marijuana 


products.  A marijuana product manufacturing facility may not prepare a marijuana product with 


potency levels exceeding the following, as tested in compliance with 3 AAC 306.645: 


(1) for a single serving of a marijuana product, not more than 10 [FIVE] 


milligrams of active tetrahydrocannabinol (THC) or Delta 9; 


(2) in a single packaged unit of a marijuana product to be eaten or swallowed, not 


more than 10 servings or 100 [50] milligrams of active THC or Delta 9; the THC content must 


be homogenous, or evenly distributed throughout the marijuana-infused product.  (Eff. 


2/21/2016, Register 217; am ____/____/______, Register ______) 


Authority:   AS 17.38.010  AS 17.38.150  AS 17.38.200 


  AS 17.38.070  AS 17.38.190  AS 17.38.900 


  AS 17.38.121 


3 AAC 306.645(b)(1) is amended to read:  


 (b) The tests required for each marijuana type or marijuana product, are as follows: 


(1) potency testing is required on marijuana bud and flower, marijuana 


concentrate, and a marijuana product, as follows: 
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(A) the required cannabinoid potency test must at least determine the 


concentration of THC, THCA, CBD, CBDA and CBN cannabinoids; a marijuana testing 


facility may test and report results for any additional cannabinoid if the test is conducted 


in compliance with a validated method; 


(B) a marijuana testing facility shall report potency test results as follows: 


(i) for a potency test on marijuana and marijuana concentrate, the 


marijuana testing facility shall list for each required cannabinoid a single 


percentage concentration, based on dry weight, that represents an average of 


all samples within the test batch; additionally, total THC and total CBD shall be 


reported; 


(ii) for a potency test on a marijuana product, whether conducted 


on each individual production lot or using process validation, the marijuana 


testing facility shall list for each cannabinoid the total number of milligrams 


contained within a single retail marijuana product unit for sale; 


 (iii) testing whether the THC content is homogenous, the 


marijuana testing facility shall report the THC content of each single serving in a 


multi-unit package; the reported content must be within 20 percent of the 


manufacturer's target; for example, in a 100 total THC package with 10 


servings, each serving must contain between eight and 12 milligrams of THC; 


[IN A 25 MILLIGRAMS TOTAL THC PACKAGE WITH FIVE SERVINGS, 


EACH SERVING MUST CONTAIN BETWEEN FOUR AND SIX 


MILLIGRAMS OF THC;]  
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(C) the marijuana testing facility shall determine an edible marijuana 


product to have failed potency testing if 


(i) an individually packaged edible retail marijuana product 


contained within a test lot is determined to have more than 120 [60] milligrams of 


THC within it; or 


(ii) the THC content of an edible marijuana product is not 


homogenous; 


(Eff. 2/21/2016, Register 217; am 7/5/2017, Register 223; am 11/8/2018, Register 228; am 


____/____/______, Register ______) 


 


Authority:   AS 17.38.010  AS 17.38.150  AS 17.38.200 


  AS 17.38.070  AS 17.38.190  AS 17.38.900 


  AS 17.38.121 


 








 


 


Department of Commerce, Community,  


and Economic Development 
 


Alcohol and Marijuana Control Office 
 


550 West 7th Avenue, Suite 1600 


Anchorage, AK 99501 


Main: 907.269.0350 


MEMORANDUM 


          TO: Marijuana Control Board  DATE:  June 10, 2021 


          FROM: Jane P. Sawyer, Regulations Specialist 
 


RE:  Regulations Project – THC 
Content for Edibles 


 
At the October 2020 meeting, the board opened a regulations project to increase the THC 
content limit on single servings and multiple-servings package(s), and sent out the initial draft 
for public comment. The draft was out for about 45 days. Many comments were received.  
 


• 3 AAC 306.005(a)(1) and 3 AAC 306.300(a)(2)(A) are simply updating the range of 
applicable provisions under the subsections. 
 


• 3 AAC 306.560 is amended to allow for a single serving to contain not more than 10 
milligrams of THC, and for a single packaged unit to contain not more than 100 
milligrams of THC. The packaged unit still may not exceed 10 servings, each serving may 
not exceed a certain amount of THC content.  


 


• 3 AAC 306.645(b)(1)(B)(iii) simply updates the example provided of the 20 percent 
variance allowed for THC content in a single serving. The actual math needs to be done 
by the manufacturer based on manufacturer’s target.  


 


• 3 AAC 306.645(b)(1)(C)(i) is changed from 60 milligrams to 120 milligrams. 120 
milligrams would be the maxed allowed THC content in an individually packaged edible 
marijuana product within a test lot based on the 20 percent variance.  


 
 
Options for the board: 


• Vote to adopt 


• Amend and put out for public comment (if amendment warrants it) 


• Send back to staff for revisions 


• Close the project without action  
 












 


Department of 
Health and Social Services 


 
OFFICE OF THE COMMISSIONER 


 
Anchorage 


   3601 C Street, Suite 902 
     Anchorage, Alaska 99503-5923 


    Main:   907.269.7800 
     Fax:  907.269.0060 


 
Juneau 


   350 Main Street, Suite 404 
     Juneau, Alaska 99801-1149 


    Main:   907.465.3030 
     Fax:  907.465.3068 


 
March 3, 2021 


Glen Klinkhart, Director 
Alcohol and Marijuana Control Board 
550 W 7th Ave, Suite 1600 
Anchorage, AK 99501 
 


Dear Mr. Klinkhart: 


On behalf of the Department of Health and Social Services, Office of Substance Misuse and Addiction Prevention, we are 
respectfully submitting comments in opposition to the proposed regulations 3 AAC 306.560 and 3 AAC 
306.645(b)(1)(C)(i) to increase the THC content in both a single serving edible from 5mg to 10mg, and multiple serving 
package total THC value from 60 mg to 120mg. Science to date shows a dose-response relationship between THC 
concentration or potency and health and safety consequences—particularly among vulnerable populations including 
youth and pregnant women, and individuals at risk for developing mental health disorders. For these reasons, our 
position is that the greater the potency of cannabis products, the greater the likelihood of adverse health effects. We 
urge the Marijuana Control Board to not consider regulations related to THC potency before there is adequate science 
and research on the health impacts of increasing THC values in regulated products 


Young people are particularly vulnerable to negative effects of high potency cannabis as evidenced by poison center call 
data related to accidental ingestion or over intoxication. Calls to Poison Centers about manufactured cannabis products 
are increasing nationally, and in Alaska about half of marijuana-related poison center calls in 2017 were for Alaskans 
under the legal age. The majority of Alaska’s calls (more than 3 out of 4) were for teens ages 13-19. 1 This proposed 
policy change has implications for accidental overdose due to how multiple servings of liquid edible products are 
currently regulated under 3 AAC 306.560. Multiple servings of liquid edibles lack intuitive dosing mechanisms, and we 
are concerned that if the total THC value for a liquid unit is set at 120 mg, unintentional accidental ingestion may occur. 
Therefore, we are also suggesting a regulatory change that all liquid marijuana products be sold in a structure that uses 
a single mechanism to achieve both child-resistance and accurate pouring for each liquid serving in increments 
consistent with the concentration limits set out in 3 AAC 306.560.  


The risk of developing cannabis use disorder or addiction, particularly among adolescents, is greater with use of high 
potency cannabis products. Cannabis addiction, known as Cannabis Use Disorder (CUD), is a condition that impairs social 
functioning, memory, decision-making, and school/work performance. A growing body of research suggests that 


 
1 Alaska Department of Health and Social Services. Marijuana Use and Public Health in Alaska. 2020. Accessed here: 
http://dhss.alaska.gov/dph/Director/Documents/marijuana/MarijuanaUse_PublicHealth_Alaska_2020.pdf  



http://dhss.alaska.gov/dph/Director/Documents/marijuana/MarijuanaUse_PublicHealth_Alaska_2020.pdf
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frequent cannabis use and high potency cannabis increase the chances of experiencing CUD, 2,3,4 especially in young 
people who report more frequent experience of paranoia and memory impairment. 5 


High potency cannabis use can have lifelong mental health consequences, which often manifest in adolescence or early 
adulthood. Daily cannabis use, particularly of high potency products, increases the risk of developing a psychotic 
disorder, like schizophrenia, and is related to an earlier onset of symptoms compared to people who do not use 
cannabis. Among those with a psychotic disorder diagnosis, the use of high potency cannabis exacerbates these 
symptoms. 6  


There is a great need for additional research on THC concentration prior to advancing cannabis policy or regulations, 
especially as it relates to pregnant or breastfeeding women, as well as impaired driving. Cannabis use during pregnancy 
is associated with negative health impacts for infants (low birth weight, decreased IQ scores, attention problems)7 and 
can have social and legal repercussions for the pregnant woman. It is unclear to date whether use of cannabis with high 
THC concentration during pregnancy poses greater risk for poor health outcomes among infants. Similarly, while 
research supports a link between cannabis consumption and driving impairment, no consensus exists on THC 
concentration levels and ensuing impairment. As such, there is a great need for additional research on THC 
concentration prior to pursuing regulatory changes to increase concentration or potency limits. 


Based on these concerns for the health and safety of Alaskans, we recommend the Board oppose the proposed 
changes to regulations 3 AAC 306.560 and 3 AAC 306.645(b)(1)(C)(i) to increase the THC content in board approved 
edible products. Thank you for your time and consideration in supporting the health and safety of all Alaskans. 


Sincerely, 


Anne Zink, MD, FACEP 


Chief Medical Officer 


2 Bidwell LC, YorkWilliams SL, Mueller RL, Bryan AD, Hutchison KE. Exploring cannabis concentrates on the legal market: User 
profiles, product strength, and health-related outcomes. Addictive Behaviors Reports. 2018;8:102-106. 
3 Curran HV, Hindocha C, Morgan CJA, Shaban N, Das RK, & Freeman TP. Which biological and self-report measure of cannabis use 
predict cannabis dependency and acute psychotic-like effects? Psychological Medicine. 2019;49:1574-1580. 
4 Hines LA, Freeman TP, Gage SH, Zammit S, Hickman M, Cannon M, Munafo M, MacLeod J, & Heron J. Association of high-potency 
cannabis use with mental health and substance use in adolescence. JAMA Psychiatry. 2020;epub ahead of print E1-#8. 
5 Freeman TP, & Winstock AR. Examining the profile of high-potency cannabis and its association with severity of cannabis 
dependence. Psychological Medicine. 2015;45:3181-3189. 
6 Di Forti M, Quattrone D, Freeman TP, et al. The contribution of cannabis use to variation in the incidence of psychotic disorder 
across Europe (EU-GEI): a multicentre case-control study. Lancet Psychiatry 2019; 6: 427–36. 
7 Monitoring Health Concerns Related to Marijuana in Colorado. Colorado Department of Public Health and Environment. 2020. 
Accessed here: https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1H9g7iwIIW-NMdDCgmtdgk8zvjwWcQGqd  



https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1H9g7iwIIW-NMdDCgmtdgk8zvjwWcQGqd





5 March 2021 


Glen Klinkhart, Director  
Alcohol and Marijuana Control Board 
550 W 7th Ave, Suite 1600  
Anchorage, AK 99501 


Dear Mr. Klinkhart, 


On behalf of the Alaska Children’s Trust, we are respectfully submitting comments in 
opposition to the proposed regulations 3 AAC 306.560 and 3 AAC 306.645(b)(1)(C)(i) to 
increase the THC content in both a single serving edible from 5mg to 10mg, and multiple 
serving package total THC value from 60 mg to 120mg. Alaska Children’s Trust is the 
statewide lead organization focused on the prevention of child abuse and neglect. 


Science to date shows a dose-response relationship between THC concentration or 
potency and health and safety consequences—particularly among vulnerable populations 
including youth and pregnant women, and individuals at risk for developing mental health 
disorders. For these reasons, our position is that the greater the potency of cannabis 
products, the greater the likelihood of adverse health effects. We urge the Marijuana 
Control Board to not consider regulations related to THC potency before there is adequate 
science and research on the health impacts of increasing THC values in regulated products. 


There is a great need for additional research on THC concentration prior to pursuing 
regulatory changes to increase concentration or potency limits. To date, there are still 
many unknown factors in how THC concentration affects children and youth in cases of 
accidental dosage. We are concerned that this big of a jump in concentration could have 
adverse effects on youth – especially teens ages 13-19 - that somehow get ahold of edible 
marijuana products. Before we put such potent products out to the public, we believe 
more testing and research should be done not only so regular marijuana consumers are 
informed, but parents, children, and youth who might come across these products know 
the risks and potential side effects of consumption of high concentrations as proposed. We 
would hate to see the risk of developing Cannabis Use Disorder (CUD) increase in 
adolescents, which has been known to correlate with the use of high potency cannabis 
products. 


Based on these concerns for the health and safety of children and youth, we recommend 
the Board oppose the proposed changes to regulations 3 AAC 306.560 and 3 AAC 
306.645(b)(1)(C)(i) to increase the THC content in board approved edible products. Thank 
you for your time and consideration in supporting the health and safety of all Alaskans. 


Sincerely, 


Trevor J. Storrs 
President/CEO  


Board of Directors 


Michael Hanley, 


Susan Anderson, 


Suzanne Carte-Concroft - 


Margo Bellamy, 


Tlisa Northcutt, 


Ginger Baim 


Gregory Deal 


Reggie Joule 


Carley Lawrence 


José Luis Martinez 


Joy Neyhart 


Mary Sattler Peltola 


Ivy Spohnholz  


Ramona Reeves 


Marcus Wilson 


 
Received by AMCO 3.6.21 (late comment)







From: Ian van Tets
To: CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)
Subject: Comment on Proposed Regulations Changes (edibles)
Date: Wednesday, March 3, 2021 3:40:27 PM


Dear Sir/Madam,


         I am a US citizen, an Alaskan resident, and a physiology professor affiliated with both
UAA's biological sciences department and the AK WWAMI school of medical education.  I
am also the current board president of AK Behavioral Health (formerly Anchorage
Community Mental Health Services).


         I am writing in my private capacity, and purely in my private capacity, to express my
opposition to the proposed changes to the state's marijuana regulations that would increase the
amount of THC allowed in a single serving from 5 to 10 mg.


         There seems no reason, other than the commercial benefit of the companies that sell
edibles, for this change and the change carries with it the increased risk of accidental
poisoning for naive users who are trying edibles for the first time and more importantly, for
children who happen to mistake edibles for harmless cookies and candies.  


         The current regulations do not impose any form of hardship on regular users.  Regular
users who wish to ingest a higher quantity of THC can already do so by simply eating more
edibles. 
    
         The current regulations do, however, help to protect children and naive users from harm. 
If the dose per edible cannot exceed 5 mg, a child who eats two or three cannabis infused
gummy bears can, at a maximum, ingest 15 mg of THC.  The same child under the proposed
regulations could potentially ingest 30 mg - effectively doubling the severity of the child's
exposure.


         By their very nature, edibles are more attractive and pose more of a risk to young
children than any other form of marijuana product.


         A six year old child is very unlikely to roll and smoke a joint. A six year old child is,
however, unlikely to have any inhibitions when it comes to gummy bears - or any other cookie
or candy-like edibles. 


         Accordingly, I urge you to reject the proposed changes and to leave the current
regulations unchanged.


Yours sincerely,
Dr. Ian Gerard van Tets


3625 Carleton Avenue, Unit D,
Anchorage AK 99517
Telephone: (907) 632-6395   



mailto:ivantets@gmail.com

mailto:amco.regs@alaska.gov
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CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)


From: Kevin Fortney <kevinfortney@yahoo.com>
Sent: Wednesday, February 17, 2021 9:24 PM
To: CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)
Subject: Stop the increase!!!


Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Completed


Where are all of your heads?  Do you not smell cars in front of you smoking pot freely?  Almost daily I am behind 
someone smoking pot in there cars.   
 
I have a room mate who everyone she knows smokes pot and then gets behind the wheel of a car and drives like it is no 
big deal. 
 
If you idiots want to increase the amount of dosage on any level, this will be on your heads. 
 
I have seen just about zero responsibility from people I know when it comes to staying off the roads. 
 
Liken this to uping the regulated amount of alcohol allowed while driving?  Does that make any sense? 
 
The stupidity of the road this nation is going down in incomprehensible.  Go ahead, what a great idea to allow what you 
are considering. 
 
You give an inch the stoners and users will take a mile.  They already have.  I never see someone raise a beer to their lips 
while driving but I constantly see stoners using pot in their car. 
 
You are all idiots to even consider this change.   
 
 


Sent from Yahoo Mail on Android 
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CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)


From: nicole carey <nlcareyak@icloud.com>
Sent: Thursday, February 18, 2021 3:16 PM
To: CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)
Subject: THC limits


This is the stupidest thing I have ever heard. Increasing the level of dependence and addiction. When will we 
learn. I’m very disappointed that it’s even legal in this state. And not to mention the edibles, why? Disguised as 
gummy bears. Disgusting. I hope this ends in failure. 
I understand that this is my opinion and that might not count for much, especially for people who like this kind 
of thing, but I think it’s becoming too permissible and too acceptable in our society to be high or find a high to 
deal with life. 
 
Thanks for asking, 
Nicole 
 
Sent from my iPhon 
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TO:  AMCO

FROM: Crystal Kennedy

RE:  3 ACC 306.560 and 3 ACC 306.645 (b)(1)



Dear Marijuana Control Board,

In providing this written testimony on this topic of increasing the amount of THC content in 
edible marijuana products, I am giving this testimony as a resident of Eagle River, the 
Municipality of Anchorage and the state of Alaska.  Though I also serve as a member of the 
Anchorage Assembly my testimony does not represent any official opinion or action by the 
Anchorage Assembly.    



As one of the co-chairs of the Anchorage Assembly’s Community and Economic Development 
Committee, I received the notification from our licensing clerk.  When I realized that no other 
departments in the Municipality receive such notifications, I forwarded it to the Anchorage 
Police Department (APD) and to the Anchorage Health Department (AHD) asking for any 
comments that they wanted to share on the topic at the committee’s next meeting. Both 
agreed to do so right away.



Both APD and AHD responded at the committee meeting opposing the increase.   Both 
speakers cited the potential for increased risks to public health and safety including increased 
incidents of fatal vehicular accidents, drug overdoses due to over consumption, and ingestion 
by children or those under the legal age. 



At that same committee meeting the members discussed the idea of drafting comments and 
sending them to the Marijuana Control Board but in a 5-1 vote decided to wait until the State 
actually made that decision and allow the Assembly to decide how to deal with the potential 
changes the state might make.  That committee decision, however, was made before the 
Anchorage Health Department issued an official policy statement that opposes the increase.  
The policy states that opposition is based on evidence that says that edible consumption of 
marijuana has more health risks including overdosing and poisoning than consumption by 
inhalation and carries even more of a health risk to young people.   That policy is attached for 
your review.



After the AHD issued their official policy statement I offered a resolution to oppose the THC 
increase before the entire Assembly but it was postponed so no action was taken in support of 
or opposition to the resolution.  I recognize there were probably politics involved with the lack 
of a formal decision due to connections with campaign funding by the marijuana industry but 
the process followed has, at the least, made us all aware of the expected negative impacts of 
this potential change.  



The week after the postponement of the resolution and during the Assembly’s Public Safety 
Committee, of which I am also a co-chair, the Municipal Department of Law stated that, of the 
OUI cases they prosecute, half of them are related to marijuana consumption.  They stated that 
they feared that increasing the THC content in edibles would only serve to increase the number 
of cases of OUIs.  



With two of our safety and health related departments opposing such a change in the state 
regulations for marijuana edibles and the Municipal Department of Law stating their concerns, I 
am presenting that information to the Board.  I share those concerns for public safety and 
public health over the potential negative impacts within my community.  With that, I am stating 
my personal objection to the proposed change. 








Thank you for your consideration and I am happy to answer any questions or provide any other 
information that you may request.



Kindest regards,

Crystal Kennedy

20040 New England Dr.

Eagle River, AK 99577

907-351-1430
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Policy Recommendation 
Amending 3 AAC 306 of the Alaska Administrative Code to increase allowable THC content in 


edible marijuana products 
 


Policy: 
The Marijuana Control Board has proposed amending the Alaska Administrative Code to allow 
marijuana edible product servings to contain not more than 10 mg of tetrahydrocannabinol 
(THC)i and a single packaged unit to contain not more than 100mg of THC, an increase over the 
current 5mg and 50mg THC content restrictions. The Anchorage Health Department does not 
support this proposed change, due to its potential effects on public health.  


Justification:  
Research suggests that the negative effects of cannabis on the body and brain are primarily due 
to THC. Thus, products with higher concentrations of THC are likely to confer greater risks.ii 
Indeed, consuming marijuana with higher concentrations of THC can cause panic attacks, 
paranoia, psychotic episodes, massive vasoconstriction, and cannabinoid hyperemesis 
syndrome, which causes vomiting and intense abdominal pain and often requires emergency 
treatment.iii Levels of THC exposure are also positively associated with cannabis dependency,iv 
and available evidence suggests that youth are at particular risk for developing a cannabis use 
disorder, particularly if they begin cannabis use earlier in adolescence and use at a high 
frequency and magnitude.v  
 
The risk to youth of high-THC products may be greater as perceptions of harm from marijuana 
continue to decrease nationwide and in Alaska, where young people are less likely to perceive 
marijuana as harmful compared to the national average.vi At the same time, about half of the 
marijuana-related poison center calls in 2017 in Alaska (n=31) were for people under the age of 
20, and over 75% of these were for youth ages 13-19.vii Furthermore, evidence suggests that 
states that have decriminalized cannabis have seen increases in calls to poison control centers 
and hospital visits for cannabis-related poisoning of young children, the majority of whom have 
ingested an edible product.viii Michigan, the state with the highest allowable THC-content in 
edibles (50mg/serving), saw an over 600% increase (6 to 46 cases) in the number of poison 
control reports for children who ingested a THC edible between 2017 and 2018, when 
recreational marijuana sales were legalized in the state. In 2019, that number of calls rose again 
to 59, even as overall pediatric calls to poison control fell.ix These data suggest that higher 
concentrations of THC in edible products could present a greater risk to these young children, 
particularly if edibles look like candy or other food products. 
 
Finally, available evidence suggests that edibles can cause greater adverse health outcomes 
than inhaled marijuana.x In a 2019 Colorado study, researchers found that edibles were more 
likely to cause severe intoxication, acute psychiatric symptoms in people with no history of 
psychiatric illness, and cardiovascular problems than inhaled cannabis. While edibles 
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represented 0.32% (21.2 million units at 10mg THC/unit) of Colorado’s cannabis sales (by 
weight) between 2014-2016, they accounted for about 10.7% (n=219) of cannabis-triggered 
visits to the University of Colorado Hospital Emergency Department.xi The risk of poisoning or 
overdose from an edible can be higher than from smoked cannabis, because ingested 
marijuana takes longer to produce a drug effect (peak blood levels in 3 hours) than does 
smoked marijuana (peak blood levels in 30 minutes), making it more difficult for the user to 
titrate the correct dose.xii This risk could be especially high for young people and those who 
have less experience with marijuana, if the consumer does not understand the delayed effect of 
an edible and consumes an unsafe amount of the product. Moreover, a 2017 study of Canadian 
youth found that young people had little to no context for interpreting THC numbers on edible 
packaging, a factor that may compound the risk of accidental overdose.xiii This emerging 
research indicates that edibles, and particularly edibles with high levels of THC, should be 
regulated carefully to mitigate risks to public health. 
 
Scientists who study the effects of marijuana on mental and physical health outcomes 
recognize that this is an emerging area of research, and there is much that the scientific 
community still does not understand about cannabis.xiv In particular, there is a dearth of 
evidence on higher THC-containing products and their effects on brain structure, function, and 
cognitive performance.xv In 2019, for example, the Canadian Medical Association urged the 
government of Ottawa to lower the maximum allowable THC level in edibles from 10mg per 
serving to 5mg, for these reasons.xvi This lack of research makes moving forward with this policy 
change imprudent at this time.  
 
Complications and Unknowns: 
Of the eleven states where recreational marijuana use is legal,xvii the great majority have THC 
content limits of 10mg per serving and 100mg per package. Only two states – Alaska and 
Oregon – have a THC content limit of 5mg per serving and 50mg per retail package. 
Massachusetts limits THC content to 5mg per serving, but allows up to 20 servings (100mg THC) 
per retail package. 
 


THC Content Limits in Edibles  State (date of legalized 
recreational use) 


5 mg per serving, 50mg in single package (10 servings/package) Alaska (2014) 
Oregon (2014)xviii 


5 mg per serving, 100mg in single package (20 servings/package) Massachusetts (2016)xix 
10mg per serving, 100mg in single package (10 servings/package) Washington (2012)xx 


Colorado (2012)xxi 
California (2016)xxii 
Maine (2016)xxiii 
Nevada (2016)xxiv 
Vermont (2018)xxv 
Illinois (2019) xxvi 


50mg per serving, 500mg in single package (10 servings/package) Michigan (2018)xxvii 
 
It is notable that most states that have legalized recreational use of marijuana have set the THC 
limit for edibles at 10mg per serving. That said, as evidenced by the date of legalization for each 
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state (which often precedes actual implementation of the law by a year or more), these are 
relatively new policies. Thus, it may prove challenging to draw firm conclusions regarding the 
public health impact of these policies. 
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CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)


From: Tracie Rieker <tjrieker@hotmail.com>
Sent: Thursday, February 18, 2021 10:25 AM
To: CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)
Subject: Doubling thc


Do we really think that is best idea   Maybe if we keep 
People stoned they won’t care about all the political nonsense taking place  
 
Sent from my iPhone 
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		THC Policy Recommendation 2.22.21










From: Mattie Stuart
To: CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)
Subject: 10/100mg THC edible limit
Date: Friday, March 5, 2021 10:27:34 AM


Just wanted to state my support for increasing the state THC limit on cannabis edibles.
Compared to other states, the current 50 mg limit is extremely low and is long overdue for an
increase. 



mailto:mattie.saturn@hotmail.com

mailto:amco.regs@alaska.gov





From: John S Nemeth
To: CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)
Subject: Public Comment on 3 AAC 306 of the Alaska Administrative Code dealing with THC Content for Edibles
Date: Friday, March 5, 2021 4:03:32 PM


Dear MCB Board and AMCO Staff,


I write today representing my company, Top Hat Concentrates (product manufacturing) in full
support of the proposal to increase the edible THC content limit from 5mg/50mg to
10mg/100mg respectively.


Making this change would bring Alaska’s market in line with national regulatory standards 
and acceptable societal norms. It could also serve to significantly decrease the cost to produce, 
therefore acting as an economic multiplier. 


Under current rules, if a person seeks 100mg of THC they simply buy two packages. Under 
this change, they would buy one package, saving themselves money (economic multiplier #1), 
and the manufacturer is going to have spent less in additional ingredients, packaging and 
labor, to get the customer what they ultimately are getting anyways (economic multiplier #2). 


Simply put, this saves money for the consumer, and saves money for the manufacturer, a 
double win. 


If there is a concern about overuse, public health or public safety outcomes, I would remind 
this board that consumers can get ingestible THC on the legal market in way higher doses than 
50mg right now,  just not in a regulated edible. This dynamic forces those who seek higher 
doses to the Black Market, where their product is not tested or taxed, and that market place is 
the real public health and safety concern. 


For the reasons outlined above, I want to reiterate my support of this regulation being adopted 
as written.


Thank you,


John


Phone  (907) 302-3535 ext 101  Mobile (907) 290-3433 
Email john@thcalaska.com  Website www.THCalaska.com 


photo John S Nemeth
President / Owner, THC Alaska



mailto:john@thcalaska.com

mailto:amco.regs@alaska.gov
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From: Shawn Clarke
To: CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)
Subject: 10g
Date: Thursday, March 4, 2021 2:42:54 PM


We want 10mg in our edibles!!!!


Sent from my iPhone



mailto:shawnjay0101@icloud.com

mailto:amco.regs@alaska.gov





From: Ty
To: CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)
Subject: 100mg Edible Serving increase
Date: Thursday, March 4, 2021 7:09:06 PM


As someone who has worked in the cannabis industry one of the main complaints my customers have is the edible
serving size being too low and prices being too high. I believe that increasing the edibles dosage to 10mg would
satisfy both the industry and customers alike. Many other states have much higher MG limits and lead by examples
that the people want a better dosage for a better price with more variety.


Thank you!



mailto:tyclareak@gmail.com

mailto:amco.regs@alaska.gov





From: Jessica Conway
To: CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)
Subject: 100mg edibles
Date: Thursday, March 4, 2021 3:18:13 PM


Hello,


I believe we should up the edible limit to 100mg. It would benefit a lot of people.


Jessica Conway
907-671-7791



mailto:jessicaconway96@hotmail.com

mailto:amco.regs@alaska.gov





 


 


 


March 5, 2021 


Via email to: amco.regs@alaska.gov  


Subject: Public Comment on 3 AAC 306 - PROPOSED CHANGES ON THC 
CONTENT FOR EDIBLES  


 
Dear Honorable Marijuana Control Board Members: 
 
 
The Marijuana Control Board proposes to adopt regulation changes in 3 AAC.306.005(a)(1) and 3 
AAC.306.300(a)(2)(A) as well as 3 AAC 306.560 and 3 AAC 306.645(b)(1)(B)(iii)-3 AAC 
306.645(b)(1)(C)(i). 
 
We support this regulation change as written.  
 
  We believe that a THC content increase in edibles will have two main positive effects for the 
legal market, including: 1) decreasing production costs and retail pricing of edibles, and 2) 
increasing the utility of legal market edibles to consumers who seek higher doses of THC and 
other cannabinoids.  
 
1) Decrease production costs and retail pricing: 
Consumers who purchase edibles in the legal market are effectively purchasing milligrams of THC. 
Manufacturers will be able to provide a better price point per milligrams of THC if there is an 
increase in dose and package limits. This is because there will be a decrease in production cost on 
the “per milligram of THC” basis given the input costs beyond the increase in THC input (non-
cannabis ingredients, labor, packaging, etc.) are about the same regardless of THC. Manufacturers 
will then be able to pass this savings on to the retailer, who can pass on the savings to the 
consumer. This decrease in price also dovetails with an increase in utility to consumers. 
 
2) Increase in utility to consumers: 
Many consumers, especially those who use cannabis for medical purposes, seek high doses of 
THC and other cannabinoids to achieve the desired effect. For these consumers, the THC limits of 
5mg/serving and 50mg/package makes purchasing legal market edibles impractical. This is 
because, in order to achieve the desired dose, these consumers would have to consume an 
impractical amount of edibles that are sold at a high price point. Regular consumers, including 
medical users, generally seek a higher dose than 5mg, often orders of magnitude higher (e.g. 50-
200mg dose). Rather than eating or drinking impractical amounts of the physical edible purchased 
at a high price point, these consumers are forced to either make their own edibles or purchase 
higher dosed edibles from the black market. By raising the dose and package limits, the legal 
industry can provide for these consumers with a practical option which would allow the legal 
market to be more competitive with the black-market edibles sales. 
 
 
 
 
 







 


The AMIA would like to provide a simple comparison summary of what the limits are in other 
legalized states to illustrate that bringing Alaska to the 10/100mg level would not be doing 
anything more than bringing us in line with the average/most commonly acceptable potency limit 
nationwide.  
 
These states are ranked lowest limit to highest limit:  


 


 
 
In closing we hope that you will ensure the sustainability of our Alaskan Industry as well as answer 
the consumers' needs for an increase in cannabis edibles and adopt this regulation change.  
 
Thank you for your time and service. 


  


Respectfully, 


 


Alaska Marijuana Industry Association 
Board of Directors & Governance Committee 
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CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)


From: Barret Goodale <barret@goodalaska.com>
Sent: Monday, February 1, 2021 11:39 AM
To: CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)
Cc: Trevor Haynes; Greg Allison; Christian Hood; GOOD Cultivation
Subject: THC Content for Edibles Public Comment


Dear Marijuana Control Board Members, 


                I support changing 3 AAC 306 to allow Marijuana edibles to contain 10mg THC per serving and 100mg per 


package.  As you saw from Jane Sawyer’s report, these limits are used in numerous other states.  Approving this increase 


would have benefits from an Economic, Environmental, and Policy perspective.  


The people of Alaska are, in effect, purchasing milligrams of THC when they purchase a marijuana edible.  No 


Alaskan would buy a marijuana edible product at its current price point if there were no THC within that product.  The 


economics surrounding edibles would improve under this proposed change due to reduced labor cost, testing cost, and 


packaging cost per milligram of THC. A larger THC milligram limit would produce higher efficiencies in the labor cost to 


milligram ratio. This would improve both the pricing for consumers and the margins for manufacturers and retailers.  For 


example, a batch of 100 cookies that contain 1000 mg of THC takes the same labor as 100 cookies that contain 500 mg 


THC.  Next, testing is a large cost in edible production due to the 11 tests needing to be conducted for each batch of 


edibles.  Increasing the potency limits would allow the manufacturer to spread out the testing costs per batch over more 


milligrams of THC, therefore reducing the testing cost per milligram.  Finally, the packaging cost per milligram would be 


reduced.   These economic upsides could aid Alaskan owned businesses, and ultimately provide savings and convenience 


for the Alaskan consumers. 


The environmental impact of the marijuana industry due to the ASTM requirements is no secret.  By increasing 


the potency limit on edibles, there could be a reduction in plastic and other solid packaging waste by nearly two‐fold. 


For example, a customer who normally purchases 4 packs of cookies could now come in and buy the same amount of 


THC in two packages.  Halving the packaging waste of even a portion of the marijuana industry would be a great 


improvement. This is especially pertinent considering recycling options are limited across Alaska, and there are many 


isolated Alaskan communities facing serious challenges with waste disposal. 


Lastly, marijuana users in the state desire more than 5 mg in a serving, and it is driving those individuals to the 


black market.  A common complaint from consumers at retail stores is the low amount of THC in edibles.  For many 


consumers, especially those who dose with cannabis daily for medical purposes, the low dose of THC per serving is 


insufficient to achieve the desired effect without having to consume a large quantity of edible product. For example, a 


consumer that requires a 100 mg dose to achieve the desired effect, a dose that is not unusual for medical patients, 


would have to eat twenty 5mg cookies from the legal market. This is obviously not practical, not only because it is 


prohibitively expensive, but also due to the sheer bulk of edible that needs to be consumed.  This issue leads consumers 


to search elsewhere for higher dosed edibles that are not tested, regulated, or taxed.  We should be continually trying to 


make the regulated market more competitive against the black market – raising the edibles dose limit achieves this goal. 


. When weighing the risks you may perceive as being linked to this change, please take into account the 


economic, environmental, and policy impact that this change could produce.   


Sincerely, 
 
C. Barret Goodale 
GOOD Cultivation Manager 
907-699-9478 
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Follow GOOD on Instagram, Twitter, and Facebook 
Alaska Marijuana Industry Association member 
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CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)


From: Carl Smith <chs4201@gmail.com>
Sent: Thursday, February 18, 2021 9:16 PM
To: CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)
Subject: Doubling THC in Edibles


Hello, 
 
As a 57 year old businessman in Alaska with over 400 employees I wanted to say that I feel doubling the THC 
would not be an issue within our state.  In reviewing many other states where cannabis has been legalized, most 
are already at 10 milligrams per edible. 
 
Respectfully, 
 
Carleton Smith 
Wasilla, AK 
 
Sent from my iPad 
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CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)


From: Rob Clark <1robclark@gmail.com>
Sent: Wednesday, March 3, 2021 8:38 AM
To: CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)
Subject: Comment on Edible THC Amount


I support the raising of the THC limit on edible sold in Alaska from 5mg to 10mg. Thank you.  
 
‐‐  


	
Robert W. Clark, M.S. 


- 1robclark@gmail.com - (435)7609762 - IG:robbieforreal -  
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CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)


From: Lisa Coates <907maryjane@gmail.com>
Sent: Monday, March 1, 2021 2:08 PM
To: CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)
Subject: We support the increase in Edibles Limit


Dear Marijuana Control Board, 
 
Thank you for considering an increase in the edibles limit in Alaska.  As a manufacturer of cannabis products we would 
welcome the change. 
 
We all that know the legal cannabis industry is relatively young in Alaska, other states, and around the world.  The illegal 
status of cannabis has made the number of scientific studies regarding pharmacodynamics hard to find but they do 
exist.  Science is showing that 10mg servings to the informed consumer to be increasingly harmless. 
 
In June 2020 there was a scientific study published in the journal Drug and Alcohol Dependence that studied the dose 
effects of oral cannabis ingestion in healthy adults who infrequently use cannabis.  Pharmacodynamics were assessed 
for the edibles at 0, 10, 25, and 50 mg's of THC.  10 mg's of THC produced discriminable subjective effects but did not 
alter cognitive or psychomotor performance.  
 
Every person's experience with edibles and dosing can be different.  We should always allow the consumer to decide, 
therefore we feel 5 mg doses are as important as 10mg doses.  It encourages a freedom of choice.  Liquor stores do not 
put a limit on how many bottles of alcohol one can purchase.  The consumer has the freedom to choose. 
 
Please support the increase to 10mg THC per serving/100mg THC per package.  It is considered the standard dose in the 
US.  
 
Thank you for your time. 
 
Sincerely, 
Lisa Coates 
Herban Extracts, lic. 14432 
907maryjane@gmail.com  







From: Jonathan
To: CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)
Subject: Edible laws
Date: Thursday, March 4, 2021 3:56:51 PM


I believe that 100mg in a 10/10mg serving size would be a safe yet effective potency level for are legal market.


Sent from my iPhone
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From: Brian T. Roberts
To: CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)
Subject: Edible Limit Comment
Date: Friday, March 5, 2021 10:31:44 AM


I am wholly in support of the cannabis edible dose limits being moved to a maximum of 10mg per dose and 100mg
per package. I also view this as just a step toward the eventual complete removal of all imposed dosing and sales
limits or restrictions in the state. I feel that as long as a product’s dose is accurately reflected on the packaging, no
maximum dosing, packaging, or sales limits should exist.


-Brian T. Roberts



mailto:roberts.brian.thomas@gmail.com
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From: Logann Lee
To: CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)
Subject: Edible Regulation for Marijuana Control Board
Date: Friday, March 5, 2021 11:10:56 AM


Hello,
I'm writing in response to public comment to the proposed changes to THC content for edibles
in the state of Alaska.
 
I have currently been employed in the cannabis industry for 3 1/2 years, and I believe that our
industry is ready to see a 10 mg serving size, as well as a 100 mg package limit across the
state.


I believe in using cannabis for its many benefits, while also protecting my health as much as
possible. To me, this means finding alternative ways to consume cannabis, in order to protect
my lungs from the affects of traditional smoking. 


Since our current regulation limits edible milligrams to half of the serving sizes that are seen
in other states, I feel that this limits our consumer options. By raising the serving size to 10 mg
a serving / 100 mg a package, we would see an increased interest in edible manufacturing
businesses, leading to a larger edible market. 


Thank you for your consideration,
Logann 



mailto:logann1994@gmail.com

mailto:amco.regs@alaska.gov





From: Andrea Gomulak
To: CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)
Subject: Edibles Increase Dosage
Date: Friday, March 5, 2021 4:08:06 PM


I am writing in support of increasing edible limits from 5mg to 10mg and package sizes from
50mg to 100mg. This is a much needed change, every other recreationally legal state has
successfully been using these limits.


Andrea Gomulak



mailto:andreagomulak@gmail.com

mailto:amco.regs@alaska.gov





From: Good Sinse LLC
To: CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)
Subject: Edibles mg changes
Date: Wednesday, January 13, 2021 4:06:33 PM


To whom it may concern,
I am writing in favor for the updated regulations to have edibles be able to have 10mg serving sizes, with
100mg per a container. I know other states have no issues with these doses, and I'm sure it will benefit
the Alaskan edibles market. 
I also would like to voice support for allowing manufacturers of edibles to update their previous product
packaging to any new regulations without having to submit it as a new product, but rather just with a letter
of intent for a previous product to be signed by the director, much like adding a clone in a cultivation. 
Thank you for your consideration.


GoodSinse LLC
2604 Davis Rd
Fairbanks, Alaska 99709
Phone: (907) 347-7689



mailto:amco.regs@alaska.gov
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CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)


From: High Bush Buds <highbushbuds@gmail.com>
Sent: Wednesday, February 17, 2021 9:46 AM
To: CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)
Subject: THC Potency of Edibles public Comment


To Whom it May Concern; 


  


The argument FOR 10MG edibles is strong from our position. Not a day goes by that a customer does not ask (or 


comment on why) edibles in Alaska are “weaker”. Customers often ask for stronger options and are often frustrated to 


find none. Indeed, high potency edibles are probably our number one most requested item. For our employees it would 


mean being better able to guide customers in their purchases, allowing for a better industry experience for clientele. 


  


From a storefront perspective, stronger edibles not only would mean stronger sales, but it would also mean being able 


to meet the needs of our customer base more thoroughly. A higher potency edible means better sales for Stores, which 


means better sales for Manufacturers and Growers, which in turn means higher tax revenue for the state of Alaska. 


Simply put, in a time when our state is squeezing the value from every dollar and resource, marijuana edibles have been 


overlooked too long.  


  


In closing, we at Highbush Buds, FULLY SUPPORT and ENDORSE the raising of Edible Dosages from 5MG to 10MG.   


Signed: 


 


Patricia Patterson 


Highbush Buds 


36312 Irons Ave, Suite #2 


Soldotna, AK 99669 


9079539393 
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CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)


From: High Bush Buds <highbushbuds@gmail.com>
Sent: Wednesday, February 17, 2021 9:31 AM
To: CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)
Subject: THC Content of Edibles public Comment


Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Completed


To Whom it May Concern; 


  


The argument FOR 10MG edibles is strong from our position. Not a day goes by that a customer does not ask (or 


comment on why) edibles in Alaska are “weaker”. Customers often ask for stronger options and are often frustrated to 


find none. Indeed, high potency edibles are probably our number one most requested item. For our employees it would 


mean being better able to guide customers in their purchases, allowing for a better industry experience for clientele. 


  


From a storefront perspective, stronger edibles not only would mean stronger sales, but it would also mean being able 


to meet the needs of our customer base more thoroughly. A higher potency edible means better sales for Stores, which 


means better sales for Manufacturers and Growers, which in turn means higher tax revenue for the state of Alaska. 


Simply put, in a time when our state is squeezing the value from every dollar and resource, marijuana edibles have been 


overlooked too long.  


  


In closing, we at Highbush Buds, FULLY SUPPORT and ENDORSE the raising of Edible Dosages from 5MG to 10MG.   


Signed: 


 


Wesley Browning  


Highbush Buds,  


36312 Irons Ave, Suite #2  


Soldotna AK 99669  


907‐953‐9393 







From: Amanda Johnson
To: CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)
Subject: Higher Edibles Limit
Date: Thursday, March 4, 2021 1:44:59 PM


Hello,


I am writing to express my support for a higher edibles limit in the state of Alaska. A higher
limit will help those that cannot smoke that have chronic pain and other ailments. Please
higher the allowable THC content.


Thank you,
Amanda Johnson



mailto:amandajohnsonak@gmail.com

mailto:amco.regs@alaska.gov





From: Tasha Grossl
To: CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)
Subject: In favor of increasing edible limits
Date: Friday, March 5, 2021 4:25:12 PM


Dear Alaska Marijuana Control Board: 


I am writing in support of increasing the marijuana edible limits from 5 milligrams to 10
milligrams and total packaging from 50 milligrams to 100 milligrams.    Almost every other
legalized state has been successfully using the 10 milligram limit for years without incident. 
Although it is an increase for us, it is most certainly the standard in other areas of the country. 


Marijuana edibles are considered by many to be the safest method of consuming cannabis yet
because of packaging and testing regulations, cost the most to create and produce so much
additional packaging.  By doubling the limits you are voting to half the amount of additional
packaging material used which is certainly a step in a positive direction.  


By increasing the limits you are also helping to keep consumers buying on the legal market. 
The legal market means the product is created in a DEC certified kitchen with a certified food
manager on site along with food handler certified/marijuana handler card carrying
professionals.   This crew is then only working with batches of Alaskan legally tested seed to
sale marijuana.    This generates a safer and regulated product and revenue to multiple state
agencies on top of the usual taxes.  This also means the products created have passed testing
for both proper dosage and homogeneity.  Illegally produced edibles obviously have no
oversight for consumer safety and produce no state revenue.  


As a reminder, with today’s regulations you can buy more than 1000 pieces of legal edibles
per day (5600mg).  In essence, we aren’t asking to “change”or “up” these limits, we’re simply
asking for reorganization of how we are allowed to buy and sell them. Increasing the amounts
per package will have positive effects on many levels and the conversation about increasing
these limits to 10mg per piece has been brought up since the initial regulations were put into
effect.    


Thank you for the time and opportunity for public comment,


J. Tasha Grossl



mailto:tasha@ladygraygrowing.com

mailto:amco.regs@alaska.gov





From: Jack Grossl
To: CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)
Subject: In favor of increasing edible limits
Date: Friday, March 5, 2021 2:46:52 PM


I am writing in support of increasing the marijuana edible limits from 5 milligrams to 10 milligrams and total packaging from
50 milligrams to 100 milligrams.  Almost every other recreationally legal state has these limits without incident.   Many argue
even 10 milligram limits aren’t high enough as marijuana edibles are the undisputed safest way to consume marijuana and
many medical needs are served by increasing the limits.    


Thank you for your consideration,  Jack Grossl



mailto:jackgrossl@yahoo.com

mailto:amco.regs@alaska.gov





From: Paul Wilson
To: CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)
Subject: Increase edible limits
Date: Friday, March 5, 2021 3:51:45 PM


I am writing in support of increasing edible limits from 5mg to 10mg and package sizes from
50mg to 100mg. This is a much needed change, every other recreationally legal state has
successfully been using these limits.


Paul Wilson
Kenai Computer Consulting



mailto:Administration@kccalaska.net

mailto:amco.regs@alaska.gov





From: Danielle Tucker
To: CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)
Subject: Increase mg of edibles
Date: Friday, March 5, 2021 4:27:53 PM


I am writing in support of increasing edible limits from 5mg to 10mg and package sizes from 50mg to 100mg. This
is a much needed change, every other recreationally legal state has successfully been using these limits.
Thank you,
Danielle Tucker


Sent from my iPhone



mailto:dmaytucker@gmail.com

mailto:amco.regs@alaska.gov





From: Autumn Newby
To: CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)
Subject: Increasing dose
Date: Friday, March 5, 2021 3:59:37 PM


I am writing in support of increasing edible limits from 5mg to 10mg and package sizes from 50mg to 100mg. This
is a much needed change, every other recreationally legal state has successfully been using these limits.
Thank you,
Autumn Newby
Lady Gray Medibles


Sent from my iPhone



mailto:autumnnewby@yahoo.com

mailto:amco.regs@alaska.gov
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CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)


From: Alexsis Anvil <dushkinalexsis@gmail.com>
Sent: Sunday, January 31, 2021 1:36 PM
To: CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)
Subject: Increase the limit
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I agree!  
 
Alexsis Dushkin 
907‐521‐3442 
‐‐  
Alexsis Dushkin 
dushkinalexsis@gmail.com 
(907) 521 ‐ 3442  
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CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)


From: Jennifer Canfield <jennifer@greenelephantgardens.com>
Sent: Friday, February 5, 2021 3:46 PM
To: CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)
Subject: THC limit for edibles comment


Hello, 
 
Oregon allows for single serving edibles of up to 50 mg THC. Alaska could do the same and simply require specialty 
molds or indelible marking on edibles that are more than 10 mg THC to ensure the consumer is aware of the higher 
potency. This would be a welcome alternative to many consumers who smoke to achieve their desired effect. 
 
Cannacaps should also be allowed to be sold in packages of up to 300 mg THC, with individual capsules of up to 50 mg. 
Again, simply require branded or specially printed capsules for any product more than 10 mg THC per serving. While 
Alaska does not regulate medical marijuana, those who use cannabis as medicine shop at recreational stores. 
 
Please also consider allowing single bottle drink products of up to 150 mg THC per 750 ml. This is in line with current 
drink products that contain 50 mg/8oz. This would allow manufacturers to create a specialty product in a bottle size that 
is commonly used in the alcohol industry.  
 
Thank you for you consideration.  
 
Jennifer  
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CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)


From: Lara Imler <imler907@gmail.com>
Sent: Saturday, February 20, 2021 8:29 AM
To: CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)
Subject: Edibles THC increase


I would like to submit my opinion about increasing the amount of THC in commercial edibles.  
 
As someone using cannabis edibles for chronic pain conditions, I can assure you that 5mg is too low for most of us to 
find relief from pain. Increasing the amount in a dose to 10mg is far more effective, but also more cost effective when in 
a limited budget.  
 
At this time, I and many others generally have to make my own edibles for personal consumption, to save money and 
increase effectiveness. Unfortunately, this leads to not knowing how strong each batch is. I would much rather be able 
to purchase tested produced to assure what is in the product.  
 
As someone from Colorado, I have found buying 10mg doses allows me to adjust the dose down as needed. But the 
expense is less than what we pay here for 5mg.  
 
With medical cannabis users often needing 50mg or higher to combat pain and side effects of treatments like 
chemotherapy, 10mg edibles are needed in our community.  
 
As it is, cannabis to support medical needs is far more expensive than opiates are, but far less damaging to our society as 
a whole. Please allow the industry to increase THC doses available for sale.  
 
Thank you, 
Lara Imler 







From: Bebe Chrissy
To: CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)
Date: Sunday, March 14, 2021 10:51:04 PM


I vote on increasing the limit on edibles from 5mg to 10mg per serving,  and 50mg to 100mg
per package 


Late Comment



mailto:hunnybunny.12.cd@gmail.com
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From: Dianna Kenyon
To: CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)
Date: Friday, March 5, 2021 2:50:41 PM


I am writing in support of increasing edible limits from 5mg to 10mg and package sizes from
50mg to 100mg. This is a much needed change, every other recreationally legal state has
successfully been using these limits. 


Dianna Kenyon



mailto:diannallew@gmail.com

mailto:amco.regs@alaska.gov
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CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)


From: Nia Maile <wildflowerlokelani@gmail.com>
Sent: Monday, March 1, 2021 3:32 PM
To: CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)
Subject: NOTICE OF PROPOSED CHANGES ON THC CONTENT FOR EDIBLES IN THE REGULATIONS OF THE 


MARIJUANA CONTROL BOARD


Hi my name is Sinia Maile I live in Kodiak Alaska and I approve of the regulation changes to 3 AAC 306 of the Alaska 
Administrative Code, dealing with THC content for edibles, including the following: 
3 AAC 306.005(a)(1) and 3 AAC 306.300(a)(2)(A) are amended to update the range of applicable provisions 
3 AAC 306.560 is amended to allow for a single serving to contain not more than 10 milligrams of THC, and for a single 
packaged unit to contain not more than 100 milligrams of THC. The packaged unit still may not exceed 10 servings, each 
serving may not exceed a specific range of THC content. 
3 AAC 306.645(b)(1)(B)(iii) is amended to update the example provided of the 20 percent variance allowed for THC 
content in a single serving. 
3 AAC 306.645(b)(1)(C)(i) is changed from 60 milligrams to 120 milligrams based on the 20 percent variance. 
 
‐‐  


Nia Maile 


Wildflower 


Manager 


(907)654‐7489 


 


 


 Notice: This E‐mail (including attachments) is covered by the Electronic Communications Privacy Act, 18 U.S.C. 2510‐
2521, is confidential and may be legally privileged.  Information contained in this email message is intended only for the 
individual to whom it is addressed and is private and confidential.  If you are not the intended recipient, or the employee 
or agent responsible for delivering this message to the intended recipient, any dissemination, distribution or copying of 
this communication is strictly prohibited.  If you are not the intended recipient of this e‐mail, please kindly destroy it and 
notify the sender immediately by reply email.  Please take standard precautions to mitigate virus issues.  Thank you for 
your cooperation. 


  


A regulated communication can either be in the form of a written opinion or some other communication that is not an 
opinion.  The preceding communication is a written communication that is not an opinion.  Accordingly, it cannot, by 
itself, be relied upon to avoid, and assure protection from, tax penalties associated with it in any way.  Such assurances, 
if possible, can only be obtained by securing an opinion letter.  Should you wish to explore the option of receiving an 
opinion letter relating to the matter described above, or any other matter, please contact us so that we may discuss it 
with you. 
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CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)


From: Mark W <ak1track@gmail.com>
Sent: Thursday, February 18, 2021 1:58 PM
To: CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)
Subject: Legal Level of THC for Edibles


Dear sir: 
 
Please allow for the legal limit in edibles to be raised to 10/100 milligrams.  I would rather not smoke if I had 
viable edibles.  Current the THC is too low and the cost way too high to consider edibles.   I only smoke at night 
before going to bed to relax.   I would prefer a non-smoking option.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
Mark T Wnetrzak 
Chugiak 
 
Sent by kram's iPhonus 
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CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)


From: Jeff Devon <jeffstdevon@gmail.com>
Sent: Wednesday, February 10, 2021 4:31 PM
To: CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)
Subject: Comment about Proposed Changes to THC Content of Edibles


Dear AMCO Board, 
 
I am in favor of increasing the THC Content in edibles to 10mg per serving and 100mg per package. In addition to being 
the standard dosage for cannabis edibles in other legal states, increasing the limits will eliminate unnecessary pressure 
on cannabis businesses, reduce the amount of waste and packaging finding its way into our landfills, and allow 
consumers to ingest less calories, sugar, etc. while maintaining the desired effect. Consumers that use edibles on a 
regular basis can easily ingest up to 200+ mg's regularly and currently that means they would have to consume 20 
individual servings, and all the packaging associated with that ends up in the ground or on the side of our highways. 
Anything that can reduce that particular strain on our industry is a welcome relief. 
 
Thank you for your time, 
 
Jeff Devon 
Palmer, AK 
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CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)


From: Bryson Rudd <bjrudd7@gmail.com>
Sent: Friday, February 5, 2021 10:28 AM
To: CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)
Subject: Edible dosage


Dear Board Members, 
 
I fully support the increase in dosages of edibles, in fact I believe there shouldn’t be such regulations in place in 
the first place. The alcohol industry is more than welcome to sell 90 proof, why can’t cannabis users dictate 
what is “too much” for ourselves? 
 
Sincerely, 
Bryson Rudd 
 
Sent from my iPad 
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CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)


From: Justin Cochran <justin.cochran1995@gmail.com>
Sent: Friday, January 29, 2021 10:48 AM
To: CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)
Subject: Stronger edibles 


Please allow us to get stronger edibles ! People will buy them more and we will actually feel something off the 
legal amount to purchase !!  
 
Thank you,  
 
Sent from my iPhone 
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CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)


From: Koa Blair <koa.blair@gmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, January 26, 2021 2:09 PM
To: CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)
Subject: Stronger edibles


Increase the limit on edibles and amount able to purchase! There are no regulations on how many cigarettes or mg of 
nicotine we have in cigarettes. People can also purchase as much 200proof alcohol as possible....what gives? Regulate 
everything equally or stop! 
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CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)


From: Becky Cannon <1queenbecky72@gmail.com>
Sent: Monday, January 25, 2021 2:22 PM
To: CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)
Subject: Stronger Edibles


I would like to vote yes for 100mg edibles  
Thx. R.Cannon 
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CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)


From: Shelton Landon <alaskawaterwalls@gmail.com>
Sent: Thursday, January 14, 2021 11:58 AM
To: CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)


As the victim of a violent crime and someone who suffers from chronic pain and who likes taking the edibles vs 


opioids,  I support the change and I also think that the range should be open for manufacturers to be 
incompliant as long as they don't go over the 120mg per bag and the 10mg per serving to 
mean that a serving that tested in below 10mg would still be considered to be in compliance 
with the rules it would only have to be listed on the final labeling as such. you know with the 
cost of testing and the way of the economy I could use this break and would greatly 
appreciate it also my customers would also because some of my customers don't like the high 
doses they like them milder so I say give the customer what they want. 
Thank you  
Sincerely  
Shelton Landon 


(907) 770-2690 
5a-12318 
3a-12316 
4b-12317 







From: valarie.schultz
To: CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)
Date: Thursday, February 25, 2021 9:46:54 AM


My name is valarie Schultz I am 36 y/o  


I am writing to encourage you to expand the current legal individual dose for
marijuana edibles from 5 to 10mg per serving and the current legal limit on packages
from 50 to 100mg per package. 


I appreciate your time and consideration. Have a super good day!!


Val


Sent from my Samsung Galaxy smartphone.
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CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)


From: Jason Norris <jasonmnorris@aol.com>
Sent: Wednesday, February 17, 2021 9:20 PM
To: CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)
Subject: THC Level in Edibles


Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Completed


I write in support of raising the permissible level of THC in edibles. We should support this small industry and 
allow it to grow and expand. The industry has been an asset to the community since legalization and I see no 
appreciable downside to this change in regulation.  
 
Respectfully, 
Jason Norris 
Anchorage, Alaska  
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CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)


From: Pedersen.Sky <Pedersen.Sky@protonmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, February 23, 2021 11:01 AM
To: CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)
Subject: EIBLE COMMENT


My name is Carla Pedersen 
Please note I support the MJ boards proposal to adopt regulation changes in 3AAC306 of the Alaska Administrative 
Code, dealing with the THC  content for edibles ‐ APPROVE STRONGER EDIBLES...it's a joke the way it is 
Sincerely 
Carla Pedersen 
Kodiak, Alaska 
 
 
Sent with ProtonMail Secure Email. 
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CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)


From: dollynda Phelps <jeffndol@yahoo.com>
Sent: Friday, January 15, 2021 10:26 AM
To: CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)
Subject: THC limits in edibles- regulatory change


1-15-21 


  


To whom it may concern, 


A regulatory change in regards to the THC mg limit of edibles in the Alaska market, from 5mg to 
10mg, is very reasonable. I believe we should have started with 10mg, but am happy to see things 
progressing in that direction. 


In 4 years of sales, there have been very few, if any, circumstances of concern regarding edible 
potency. The ability for the consumer to know the potency and make a choice of how many servings 
they wish to consume based on that information is more than reasonable. We don’t see these types 
of limits on alcohol, nor should we see them in this case. Adults should be able to make these 
choices for themselves. 


I strongly support the edible potency limit be changed from 5mg to the proposed 10mg. 


Thank you, 


Dollynda Phelps 


Kenai 
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CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)


From: Nicole Phipps <nphipps@gci.net>
Sent: Thursday, February 18, 2021 11:39 AM
To: CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)
Subject: Comment re increasing legal limit


I write to support increasing the legal limit for edibles. As a consumer of CBD edibles for anxiety, a higher 
dosage for relatively the same price would be nice.  
 
~ Nicole Holliday  
Sent by me using my iPhone 
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CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)


From: outlook_EF9B63D224BA5AC8@outlook.com <employees@pinestreetcannabis.com>
Sent: Tuesday, January 19, 2021 1:14 PM
To: CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)
Subject: Proposed Edible Regs


Hello, 
 
I am a manager at a dispensary on the Kenai Peninsula. I support upping the single serving mg to 10mg from 5mg. 
It seems silly to me that I can walk into a liquor store and buy an unlimited amount of 90 proof alcohol but I can’t buy 
A reasonable amount of edibles at my local dispensary. Almost every other legal state is at least at the 10mg limit for 
edibles 
And I see no reason Alaska is trailing behind in that regard. 
 
Thank You for your time, 
 
Brandi Brock 
Retail/Inventory Manager 
Pine Street Cannabis Company 
 
Sent from Mail for Windows 10 
 







From: Jonathan Weseman
To: CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)
Subject: Public comment on Edible Potency
Date: Friday, March 5, 2021 1:01:35 PM


To who is may concern,
 
The Marijuana Control Board proposes to adopt regulation changes in 3
AAC.306.005(a)(1) and 3 AAC.306.300(a)(2)(A) as well as 3 AAC 306.560 and 3
AAC 306.645(b)(1)(B)(iii)-3 AAC 306.645(b)(1)(C)(i). I support this regulation
change as written.
 
As an Alaskan resident and high level manager of a longstanding cannabis
company, I believe that the current 5mg THC content in edibles should be
increased a 10mg serving per unit. This change to the 10mg per serving/100mg
level for packaging would bring us in line with the average/most commonly
acceptable potency limit nationwide; 8 out of 12 states have a THC limit of
10mg per serving. I believe the positive
effects of this change would:
 
1. Decrease production costs for producing edibles which would reduce
overall costs to the manufacturer, passing the savings onto the customer.
 
2. Increase utility of products to consumers. Many customers need to
consume an inordinate amount of physical edible (in many cases eating
impractical amounts of sugar and other delivery products) to reach the
desired effect. This manner of delivery is costly, and in many cases
counterproductive to the purpose of using cannabis.
 
Enlighten Alaska has been operating for four years in the retail market in
Anchorage. As our customers learn more about ingesting cannabis through
edibles, we have received more requests for at least a 5mg increase to the
current regulation. Interestingly, most of those individuals are seniors who are
discovering a more benign form of relief from the plant. I appreciate all the
work that AMCO provides to the industry.
 
Respectfully,
       



mailto:jonathan@enlightenak.com

mailto:amco.regs@alaska.gov





Jonathan Weseman
Project Manager
_______________________________________
jonathan@enlightenak.com
(907)302-7930
Enlighten Alaska
2600 Spenard RD, Anchorage, AK
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CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)


From: Rachel Ramsey <skolinkenlott@yahoo.com>
Sent: Sunday, February 28, 2021 2:50 PM
To: CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)
Subject: my public comment on Edibles THC content


Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Flagged


Hello Amco Board, 
 
I am writing to express my support for increasing the amount of THC in Alaskan commercial edibles to beyond 
5mg. 
10 mg is a somewhat more reasonable dosage & it's long time this limited was adjusted.  
 
Kindly, please adopt the new proposed regulation changes below:  
 3 AAC 306.005(a)(1) and 3 AAC 306.300(a)(2)(A) are amended to update the range of applicable provisions 
 3 AAC 306.560 is amended to allow for a single serving to contain not more than 10 milligrams of THC, and 


for a single packaged unit to contain not more than 100 milligrams of THC. The packaged unit still may not 
exceed 10 servings, each serving may not exceed a specific range of THC content. 


 3 AAC 306.645(b)(1)(B)(iii) is amended to update the example provided of the 20 percent variance allowed for 
THC content in a single serving. 


 3 AAC 306.645(b)(1)(C)(i) is changed from 60 milligrams to 120 milligrams based on the 20 percent variance. 
 
 
Thank you, 
 Rachel Ramsey 
 







From: Brittany Bell
To: CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)
Subject: Regarding edible dosage
Date: Thursday, March 4, 2021 6:55:05 PM


Hello there, to whom it may concern,


I would like to show support for upping the limit on edible dosages in Alaska. In my opinion,
higher doses would take more interest away from unregulated, illegal markets where health
and safety regulations are not present. The high price to actually feel something from legal
edibles is a barrier in the industry that discourages folks from investing in edibles, instead
opting for oils to make at home edibles, which is fine, but not everyone has a cannabis-
friendly kitchen to work in.


Thank you for allowing my input on this matter.


Have a splendid day,
Brittany



mailto:brittbell@live.com

mailto:amco.regs@alaska.gov
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CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)


From: Sally Foli <csjones710@gmail.com>
Sent: Thursday, February 18, 2021 10:36 PM
To: CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)
Subject: Marijuana regulations


Good Evening, 
 
Please allow 100mg edible consumption. As an Alaskan I say yes.  
 
V/R 
 
An Alaskan Resident  
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CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)


From: Shawna Knipe <shawna.knipe@gmail.com>
Sent: Saturday, February 20, 2021 1:12 AM
To: CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)
Subject: Increasing Edible Amount


To whom It may concern: 
                    Hello my name is Shawna Knipe. I've been working in the industry since 2017. I recently read an article about 
AMCO doubling the milligram amount on edibles and wanted to submit my input/opinion. I wholeheartedly agree with 
this. I feel like the limits we have now are not necessary AT ALL. The limits hinder my and my fellow butdenders from 
truly helping someone that may need more of a dosage (but is also something cost effective). I feel like doubling the 
limits is a step in the right direction. All though I believe there should be NO LIMIT at all. I've traveled to several other 
places where they do not have limits like these and their products by far surpass the potential we could have in Alaska. I 
feel like with the increase it would also increase the sales and earning potential for local shops and the state. I also feel 
like it would drop the pricing quite a bit, potentially helping more people in the long run. Thank you for taking the time 
to read my opinion/input.  
                               Sincerely Shawna Knipe  
 







From: Cosmic SeaWeed Lic 19728
To: CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)
Subject: THC changes
Date: Monday, March 1, 2021 3:55:43 PM


NOTICE OF PROPOSED CHANGES ON THC CONTENT FOR EDIBLES
My name is Chris Long from Homer Alaska. I am in favor of the proposed changes. We own a
manufacturing as well as a retail store in Homer. People are always asking for more bang for
their dollar. The new rule would help both of our businesses in the marketplace. 
-- 
Thank you 


Cosmic SeaWeed, LLC   Lic 19728
Homer, AK  Craft Cannabis Concentrates   


Chris Long  Sales Manager
419-708-0174
Christina Logan  Business Manager    
907-982-0513  
   



mailto:cosmicseaweed@gmail.com
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From: Brandon Emmett
To: CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)
Subject: THC Content for Edibles Public Comment
Date: Friday, March 5, 2021 3:15:38 PM


Greetings Board Members,


I am writing to you today to implore you to adopt the proposed changes to 3 AAC 306
to allow Marijuana edibles to contain 10mg THC per serving and 100mg per package.


1) Marijuana edibles of this dosage are safe. Alaska's experience with legal, edible
cannabis products has shown us that accidental overdose of THC is exceedingly rare.
The fear of children becoming intoxicated or harmed by edibles simply has not
occured. Alaska has not seen a statistically significant increase in hospitalizations or
drugged driving deaths.


2) Marijuana edibles consumers desire higher doses than 50mg per package. Most
consumers must purchase multiple packages to achieve their desired dose of 100 -
300 mg of THC. Manufacturers have fixed costs for ingredients and packaging and
thus must charge consumers higher prices per milligram for multiple packages. This
creates financial incentives for consumers to purchase from the black market. 


3) Exceedingly low limits create unnecessary waste. The marijuana industry produces
a great deal of plastic waste due to strict child safety requirements. More waste
results in greater costs to both society and the environment.


Thank you for taking the time to read my comment today.


All the best,


B. Emmett



mailto:brandonemmett4@gmail.com

mailto:amco.regs@alaska.gov





March 5, 2021 


Via email to: amco.regs@alaska.gov  


From: Jane Stinson, owner/founder of Enlighten Alaska 


Subject: Public Comment on 3 AAC 306 - PROPOSED CHANGES ON 
THC CONTENT FOR EDIBLES  


Dear Honorable Marijuana Control Board Member 
 
The Marijuana Control Board proposes to adopt regulation changes in 3 
AAC.306.005(a)(1) and 3 AAC.306.300(a)(2)(A) as well as 3 AAC 306.560 
and 3 AAC 306.645(b)(1)(B)(iii)-3 AAC 306.645(b)(1)(C)(i). 
 
We support this regulation change as written.  
 
 We, the owners of Enlighten Alaska, believe that the current 5mg THC 
content in edibles should be increased a 10mg serving per unit. This change 
to the 10mg per serving/100mg level for packaging would bring us in line 
with the average/most commonly acceptable potency limit nationwide; 8 out 
of 12 states have a THC limit of 10mg per serving. We believe the positive 
effects of this change would: 
  
1. Decrease production costs for producing edibles which would reduce 
overall costs to the manufacturer, passing the savings onto the customer, and 
2. Increase utility of products to consumers. Many customers need to  
consume an inordinate amount of physical edible (in many cases eating 
impractical amounts of sugar and other delivery products) to reach the 
desired effect. This manner of delivery is costly, and in many cases 
counterproductive to the purpose of using cannabis. 
 
Enlighten Alaska has been operating for four years in the retail market in 
Anchorage. As our customers learn more about ingesting cannabis through 
edibles, we have received more requests for at least a 5mg increase to the 
current regulation. Interestingly, most of those individuals are seniors who 
are discovering a more benign form of relief from the plant. 
 
We appreciate all the work that AMCO provides to the industry.  
 
Thank you, Jane Stinson, Leah Levinton, Evan Levinton 



mailto:amco.regs@alaska.gov





From: chism leimbach
To: CED AMCO REGS (CED sponsored)
Subject: Thc level increase in edibles
Date: Friday, March 5, 2021 11:22:27 AM


My name is Chism Leimbach.  I'm am an owner at Top Shelf Herbs of Alaska.  And I believe
that the state thc level for edibles should be be reexamined. I believe the max should be 1000
MG per package.  Simply for the fact of the Cost.  Customers come in all the time for edibles. 
Most are to relieve pain or Increase appetite, Etc. Multiple reasons. Another reason is alot of
folks use cannabis for medical reasons, including used as a cancer aid in some cases. Folks
who do this are using things like Rso up to 1000mg a day to deal with their issue.  In this case
rso can be packaged and sold as a concentrate that is widely used as an edible around the
world. And it's aloud to be sold at 1000 MG. Some consumers use edibles as an alternative to
inhalation and or rso. If rso can be sold at 1000mg then the rest of the edibles should be the
same.  California does gummy bears,  skittles,  snickers bars,  gushers candy,  etc.  With a thc
levels ranging 300 MG -1000 MG per package.  That would be less money the consumer
would have to pay compared to currently.  At the current thc level of 50 MG per package is
costing 10-20 times the amount to get the same thc levels in comparison.  Costing more to the
people that may need it most to cope and or aid in the daily lives.  Higher thc levels would not
only save the consumer money.  But would also give them more piece of mind.  So my vote
would be to raise thc level to 1000 MG per package.  Thank you for your time.  
Chism Leimbach 


Sent from Yahoo Mail on Android



mailto:chismleimbach@yahoo.com

mailto:amco.regs@alaska.gov
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